
Campbell Township 

Regular Meeting – November 14, 2019 

Present:  Linda Willison, Marshann Ludema, Brian Thompson, Dan Jackson, Larry Patrick 

Absent:  none 

3 visitors attended 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm and pledge to flag was given. 

Public Comment:  a resident asked about what decision was made regarding the Darby Road railroad 

crossing.  Supervisor Brian stated that the consensus of those who attended the October regular 

meeting was to keep the crossing open.  

Saranac –Clarksville District Library Agreement Resolution was presented for a vote.  Roll call as 

follows: Patrick – yes; Jackson – yes; Ludema – yes; Willison – yes; Thompson – yes.  Resolution for the 

adoption of a combined district was passed and contract was signed. 

Brian reported that the Bell Road Bridge over Duck Creek has been closed.  Re-construction is 

scheduled for 2022. Township share of cost would be approximately $100,000.  The township currently 

has some funds in savings for the project. 

Blight Ordinance – discussion took place regarding the DRAFT which has been prepared by township 

lawyer.  A notice will be posted on the township website www.campbelltownship.org and on the 

Township Hall door to let residents know that this will be discussed at the December regular board 

meeting on December 12, 2019 at 7:00 pm with time for questions and answers. 

Bills Approved in the amount of $25,422.07 for payment.  Brian/Larry 

Financial Report was approved as presented.  Linda noted that a line item has been added to cemetery 

section for refunds (in/out).  Dan/Larry 

Motion was made by Larry, supported by Dan to adjourn at 8:47 pm.  Carried. 

Marshann Ludema, Clerk 

http://www.campbelltownship.org/

